








SIDE LETTERBETWEEN CITY OF SAN PABLO AND
THE SAN PABLO POLICE EMPLOYEES' ASSOCIATION (SPPEA) MANAGEMENT UNIT

proportionate amount for all represented and unrepresented employee groups that have
participated in labor concessions. The SPPEA labor costs (police and management units
combined) represent 60.7% of labor costs in the City; and therefore 60.7% of the Budget
Stabilization Reserve funds available in FY 2020/21 will be used to reduce/eliminate
concessions for employees in the SPPEA Police and Management units.

As permitted based on Budget Stabilization Reserve fund amounts carried into FY2020/21
starting January 2021, on a prospective basis, concessions may be reduced/eliminated in
the following order:

• 2% additional cost share under 20S16(f)
• 3%COLA
• 0.5% Recruitment Retention Adjustment
• Uniform Replacement

If, in January 2021, the City determines that based on the FY 2019/20 final audited
financial statements, there are Budget Stabilization Reserve Funds available in FY2020/21
in excess of $500,000, and SPPEA's proportionate amount (60.7%) is greater than the cost
of prospectively restoring concessions for the SPPEA police and management bargaining
units between January and June 2021, the City will pay the balance, up to the amount of
concessions already made between July and December 2020, in the form of one time
payments to individual, current employees in the SPPEA police and management
bargaining units. The one-time payments will only be made to those individual employees
whose balance due exceeds one hundred dollars ($100).

This side letter agreement is tentative subject to the ratification of the bargaining unit and
adoption by the City Council of San Pablo.

SO AGREED:

FORTHE CITY FOR THE ASSOCIATION
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